Over the past few decades, technological advancement has played a significant role in the
enhancement of global trade, thus in turn increasing the need for awareness and skills in financial
management with the aim of achieving adaptive development of solutions to crises in the global
economy. Essentially, my interest in finance can be directly linked to my decision to study
Business in high school. However, my parents’ involvement in the management of the family
business also served as a major contributor towards my final decision to further my studies in
Finance and Accounting. This final decision was driven by my determination to enhance my
comprehension of the factors which determine the success or failure of various organisations.
Consequently, the path to becoming a fully fledged Accountant forms the basis of my passion for
Finance and Accounting. In the long run, I aspire to utilise my knowledge and experience to
enhance crisis avoidance as the CEO (Chief Executive Officer) of my own business.
Before I developed an interest in Finance, I was deeply passionate about the analysis and
solution of Mathematical problems. In this case, my passion was driven by an intrigue in the
diversity of industrial applicability of Mathematical problems, ideas, rules and abstract models in
the business sector. More specifically, I honed my numeracy skills through Mathematical studies
at the A-Level, during which I obtained further knowledge on the precepts of Accounting and
Finance. I also enrolled in Finance Essential courses provided by Imperial College London in
order to develop a better comprehension of issues in Finance. During these online courses, I was
particularly keen on lectures which described the relationship between the global financial
recession and various principles in accounting. This description revealed the pertinence of
accounting to security in finance, thus serving to further cultivate my interest in pursuing further
studies in Finance and Accounting.

My overall comprehension of the applicability of Finance, particularly in the Health
sector, was enhanced by my experience working at a veterinary clinic last summer. During this
placement, I engaged in a number of administrative management tasks such as the filing of
records on clients. Such engagements were geared towards allowing seamless healthcare service
provision. As such, I developed skills such as keenness to detail, and resource management
particularly within public organisations. Consequently, this contributed towards my interest in
the establishment of a career in Finance and Accounting within the public sector.
My last Summer holiday also featured weekly volunteer work with Age International at
local establishments. During this period, while I met and befriended a number of elderly
individuals, I was particularly close to a sweet elderly lady who was initially alienated from
social interaction due to the absence of living relatives or close friends. In a sense, I learnt a lot
about the importance of hard work, respect and honour from the stories she shared about her past
experiences. The quality of hard work was further facilitated by my involvement in volunteer
community environmental cleaning on a monthly basis, during which I gained a number of
service-based awards. Consequently, these experiences have factored greatly in cementing my
focus on pursuing a career in Finance and Accounting, with the aim of ensuring societal financial
security.
Generally, in addition to effective management, the ultimate success of businesses is also
directly dependent on financial strategies based on accounting. As such, with the increasing
necessity for professionals in Finance, a career in this field would be highly rewarding due to its
overall allowance for the application of important skills and knowledge. Ultimately, I believe
that I possess the passion, motivation, flexibility, and mental capabilities that are necessary for
success in Finance and Accounting.

